
Bi-Annual Brush Pick Up (Spring and Fall) 
 
 *Please check website for actual pick up dates. 
 
 *Have all brush out to your curb the weekend prior to pick up week: 
 

• Spring Pick Up (actual dates will be posted on website) 
Beginning on the 1st Monday of May for residents North of Route 64 
Beginning on the 2nd Monday of May for residents South of Route 64 
Beginning on the 3rd Monday of May for residents in Plato Township  
 

• Fall Pick Up (actual dates will be posted on website) 
Beginning on the 1st Monday of October for residents North of Route 64 
Beginning on the 2nd Monday of October for residents South of Route 64 
Beginning on the 3rd Monday of October for residents in Plato Township  
 

** Please note weather or a holiday may delay start times 

 
 
 

Guidelines – see photos for reference 

• Piles must be manageable by one person 
• Piles no more than 18-24 inches in height 
• Cut ends faces towards roadway 
• Logs up to 6 inches thick by 4 feet long 
• Branches up to 8 feet long 
• Piles may be tied together using only string or twine (NO WIRE) 
• Thorny trimmings MUST be bundled and tied using only string or 

twine 

 

 

 



Examples of acceptable brush: 

 

 
NO – Clearing of forest floor, Firewood, Flowers, Grass Clippings, Heavy Logs, 
Stumps, Leaves, Lumber, Plants, Plastic Bags or Containers or Root Balls 
 ***These will result in your brush getting a Red Tag – see below***  

 
 

Red Tag Notices:  
Your brush may be tagged for not adhering to the above guidelines. This tag will  
specify the reasoning behind why your brush was not picked up and the Highway  
District’s phone number to contact us. 
 
 
 



 
Examples of unacceptable brush: 
 

 
 

 
 
Storm Damage Pick Up 
❖ In the event of a severe storm, the Highway Commissioner may approve a 

complimentary brush pick up. Details/dates will be posted on the website, and 
all guidelines will be the same. You can also call our office at 630-365-9300 with 
questions. 

 
Additional Notation 
❖ Campton Township Highway Commissioner offers these services as a courtesy. 
We are not instructed to or reimbursed by the County or State. Please help us to 
protect our crew from injury by following the above guidelines. 

 


